
Service Times 
Friday evenings at 7:30 
Saturday mornings at 9:30 
 
 

Temple Emanuel 
600 Lake Hollingsworth Dr. 

Lakeland, FL  33803 

863-682-8616 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

21 
9:30 AM Sunday 
School 
 

“9:30 AM “Taste of 
Rosh Hashanah” 
 

10:00 AM B’nai Brith—
FL Southern 
  

22    
 

23  
4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

24   
7:30 PM  Erev Rosh 
Hashanah Service 
 

25 
8:30 AM Rosh Hasha-
nah Service 
6:30 PM  Tashlich 
7:30 PM  Evening 
Service 
Office Closed 

26 
8:30 AM  Rosh Hasha-
nah Service 
7:30 PM  Erev Shabbat 
Service 
Office Closed 

27 
9:30 AM  Shabbat 
Service  

28 
9:30 AM  Sunday 
School 
11 AM  Kever Avot at 
Temple Cemetery 

29 
 

30 
4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

Oct. 1 
3:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 
 
 

2 
 
 

3 
Kol Nidre Service 
6:30 PM  

4 
9:00 AM Yom Kippur 
Service 
5:30 PM Services 
Resume 
8:00 Break the Fast 

5 
9:30 AM  Sunday 
School 

6 
 

7 
4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 
7:15 PM B’nai Brith 
Meeting 

8 
Erev Sukkot 
No Hebrew School 

9 
Sukkot  office closed 

10 
Sukkot  office closed 
7:30 PM Erev Shabbat 
Service 

11 
9:30 AM  Shabbat 
Service  
 
 

12 
9:30 AM  Sunday 
School 
9:30 “Shaking the 
Sukkah”  
 

13 
7:30 PM  House & 
Grounds Committee  

14 
4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

15 
7:30 PM Erev Shemini 
Atzeret Yizkor Service 

16 
5:30 PM  Simchat 
Torah Congregational 
Dinner & Celebration 

17 
7:30 PM  Erev Shabbat 
Service 

18 
9:30 AM  Shabbat 
Service  

19 
9:30 AM  Sunday 
School 
10 AM  B’nai Brith 
Brunch at FSC 

20 
7:00 PM Executive Meet-
ing 
7:30 PM Board Meeting 

21 

4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

22 

3:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

23 24 
7:30 PM  Pink Ribbon 
Shabbat 

25 

9:30 AM  Shabbat 
Service  

26 
9:30 AM  Sunday 
School 

27 28 

4:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

29 

3:45 PM  Hebrew 
School 

30 31 

7:30 PM  Erev Shabbat 
Service 

 

September & October 2014 at Temple Emanuel 

The flowers for the Rosh Hashanah Reception are presented 

by the Lipson family in memory of Eric’s beloved parents, 

Ben and Phyllis Lipson.  

The Rosh Hashanah pulpit flowers are presented by Gary 

Rabin in honor of his parents, Joan and Gerald Rabin. 

The Yom Kippur pulpit flowers are presented this year by Mark & 

Linda Miller in honor of Mark’s mother, Althea Miller and in 

memory of  his father, Joe Miller, and of his aunt and uncle Cele & 

Joe Stone. 
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Temple.Emanuel18@gmail.com 
Rabbi Kieffer’s email:  
 ravkieffer@gmail.com 

 

www.TempleEmanuelLakeland.com 
 
www.Facebook.com/TempleEmanuelLakeland 

Office Hours:   

Monday-Friday  8-2 (during 

the month of September) 

Tuesday-Friday 8-2 (during 

October) 

Rabbi’s Hours:  

Tuesday-Friday 10-noon 

(other  hours available by 

appointment) 

Dear Members of the Temple 

Emanuel Community, 

In the past year we have come together 

for comfort, prayer, study and 

celebration – in a community that we 

support and that supports each of us.  

The wide variety of activities we are 

offering with the guidance of our new 

Rabbi and his wife, Dianne, will help us 

to move closer to the goals of Temple 

Emanuel. 

We now look forward to continuing this 

journey together in the 2014-2015 year. 

With the addition of our new spiritual 

leader, the Board of Directors and our 

members need to continue to continue to 

support and participate with religious 

services,  re l igious  school,  and 

programming for the 2014-2015 fiscal 

year. 

As we begin this New Year, it is our 

responsibility to continue to plant seeds 

for the future.  How many of us first 

joined or visited a synagogue in time of 

personal need or personal celebration?  

Jews depend on the synagogue being 

there – and through it we connect to 

Jewish communities worldwide and 

throughout time.  We should also not 

forget that Temple Emanuel serves as a 

representative of the Jewish people in 

our local community at large. 

Our hope for the coming year is that all 

members renew their continuing support 

of Temple Emanuel and renew 

themselves by coming to services, 

celebrations, programs and study.   

Membership in a community involves 

more than just time and expertise.          

As Michael Riskin delivers the Kol Nidre 

Appeal at services on the eve of Yom    

Kippur, be reminded that we need your 

financial support for the building, staff 

and programs throughout the year.  If 

you are financially able, please pledge as     

generously as you possibly can.  

Remember, it is our communal 

responsibility to insure that the doors of 

Temple Emanuel remain open to all. 

If you are a new or recently joined 

member or if you are a longer-term 

member but want to feel more engaged, 

please let us know your volunteer 

interests by checking the appropriate 

boxes on the 2014-2015 volunteer formin 

this edition of the Menorah.  We will be 

in touch to help you get more involved 

with activities that interest you at 

Temple Emanuel.  Our goal is for you to 

not feel like a guest within the building 

but to feel at home. 

We wish you and your families a very 

healthy and happy New Year. 

Shalom, 

Board of Directors,  

Temple Emanuel 

L’SHANAH  TOVAH  TIKATEVU! 
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Temple Emanuel Members, 

When Dianne and I prepared to move from South 

Florida over the summer, we put lots of our “stuff” in 

storage until we could find permanent housing in 

Lakeland.  Packing for the big move afforded me the 

opportunity to look through some of the boxes of 

stored items we  had held on to over the years and 

that process had a profound impact on me. 

 

The process of unpacking evoked feelings and 

memories that brought both smiles to my face and 

tears to my eyes.  Long unseen photos of my parents’ 

childhoods, their weddings, and my own childhood 

reminded me so urgently of the unnoticed passage of 

time that has occurred. 

 

Looking through scrapbooks of theatrical work that I 

did in my earlier years, reading old press clippings 

and recalling experiences I had performing in night 

clubs in and around New York, frankly, shook me up,  

Who was that guy?  Is that still me?  How did I get 

from there to here?  Who influenced the choices I 

made along the way?  Would I make different choices 

today?  What did I learn, if anything, from those 

experiences?   

 

By the time you read this, we’ll just about be 

concluding the Hebrew month of Elul.  It’s a Jewish 

custom to sound the shofar every day during the 

month of Elul to arouse us to begin the process or 

introspection that culminates with Rosh Hashanah 

and Yom Kippur. I guess I started a little early this 

year! 

 

Judaism has always put in its ritual yearly, monthly, 

weekly, and daily reminders to us of how we are 

behaving and what actions we are taking.  Judaism is 

like a moral compass that helps keep us from 

straying too far from maintaining values like justice, 

compassion and trying to improve, by our presence, 

the word we’ve inherited. 

 

To be more productive with my time and to have 

increased communication capacity, I upgraded my old 

cell phone from a Blackberry to a new I-phone.  In the 

process of getting used to the new phone and all its 

bells and whistles, it was necessary to enter 

frequently-used phone numbers from my old phone to 

my new phone.   As I was doing this, a feeling of High 

Holidays came over me and, in particular, the 

thoughts of the “Un’saneh tokef” prayer which we 

ponder, “Who shall live and 

who shall die?”  It was jarring 

to remove names like my 

deceased father’s weekend 

aides, Connie and Bruce, the 

man from Kramer Services 

who oversaw the procuring of 

all the proper medications for 

my dad and dispensed them 

properly in those little boxes 

of morning, evening and daily pills, his doctor, and 

many of the people with whom I interacted who were 

so much a part of his life during his last months.    

 

The changeover in phones forced me to reevaluate 

friendships and associations who decided, who in 

reality, I might call with some frequency.  What 

“friends” can now get deleted from my call list?  It’s 

unsettling to realize how many people come and go 

from one’s life and  how abruptly relationships turn 

from hot to cold, as if the friendship never existed.  It 

hurts.  You wish you had communicated better to 

them how much their friendship meant to you. 

 

During this week before the High Holidays, let us all 

take “inventory”.  Where are we?  Where do we want 

to be?  What do we have to do to make necessary 

changes?  What action should we take first? 

 

Our Judaism guides us on the road to self-

improvement..  We call it “Chesbon Hanefesh”, which 

I interpret as rethinking our values and our 

goals..doing some real “soul searching”.   

 

Life is about change and how we handle it...whether a 

move to a new home, a new telephone, a new job, or a 

new relationship.  Our patriarchs, Abraham, Isaac 

and Jacob all resettled several times during their 

lifetimes.  Moses resettled at the age of 80 to begin a 

whole new career! 

 

Struggle is part of life.  Loss is part of life...but so is 

love, my dear friends.  So is love!  God loves us and 

with that knowledge in our hearts and in our minds, 

life is wonderful...even with all the changes we have 

to endure. 

 

Dianne and I, and our entire family, wish  you and 

yours a Shanah Tovah!  God Bless You! 

 

Rabbi Kieffer 
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TEMPLE GENERAL FUND 

Roberta Gordon in memory of Eva Gordon 

Roberta Gordon in memory of Edythe Schafman 

Roberta Gordon in memory of Herb Greenberg 

Bill and Luanne Sadowsky in memory of Carl Sadowsky 

Victor and Annie Spiro in memory of Nellie Spiro 

Beverly Stephens in memory of family members 

Roy Dribbon in memory of Stanley Dribbon 

Althea Miller in memory of Joe Miller 

Donna Grebler for good health of Nancy Van Nostrand 

David & Nikki Stone in memory of David’s father, Joe Stone 

David & Nikki Stone wishing speedy recovery to Althea Miller 

 

ONEG/KIDDUSH FUND 

Marvin Wyman 

Susie Blevins 
 

TREES IN ISRAEL 

Rosa Di Cesare in honor of Arthur Paul Shapiro 

Bob & Sarah Behr in memory of Nicholas Samuel Geller 

David & Nikki Stone in memory of Nicholas Samuel Geller 

Harris & Linda Estroff in memory of Wayne Touchton 

 

BUILDING FUND 

Marvin Wyman in honor of Rebeccah Lipson’s Bat Mitzvah 

 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Bernie Wildove in memory of Lena Wildove 

 

HELAINE SLAKMAN FUND 

Roberta Gordon in memory of Helaine Slakman 

Stacy Shafrenel in memory of Helaine Slakman 

 

OFFICE EQUIPMENT FUND  

Gerald & Barbara Cohen computer/monitor, software 
 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL (via Nachas Notes) 

Richard & Maxine Weiss honoring the birthdays of  

Marilyn Signer & Gerald Rabin 

Donations 

Donations received after the 15th of each month may not appear until the following edition. 

Donations received from July 2014-September 2014.  Temple Emanuel thanks everyone who has made donations to The 

Temple in honor or memory of Temple family and/or friends.   
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 Book Club  -  

 __  help decide what books to read  

 __  help with refreshments 

 

 Cantorial Concert Committee 

 

 Chevrah Kadisha -  prepares the deceased for burial 

 

 Choir 

 

 Events – help plan and organize classes and events that 

the community would enjoy, both at the Temple and 

away  

 

 Fine Arts/Music 

 

 Fundraiser 

 

 House & Grounds –  

 __  help with light maintenance 

 __  parking for large events 

 __  other things that relate to the facilities and  

  grounds 

 

 Library  

 

 Membership Directory –  

 __  help sell ads  

 __  recommend businesses to contact 

 

 Membership Outreach –  

 __  invite friends, neighbors and potential  

  members to Shabbat services 

 __  help greet members at services 

 __  contact current and/or potential members  

 __  offer rides to members who cannot drive 

 

 Publicity 

 

 Religious School –  

 __  teacher’s aide 

 __  Sunday School 

 __  Hebrew teacher 

 

 Ritual -  

 __  Leading Friday Night Services 

__  Responsive Reading for Friday Night Service  

  (you will sit on bemah) 

 __  Leading Saturday Shabbat Services 

 __  Leading Minor Holiday Services 

 

 Hospitality 

 

 Social Action - helping others within the community 

 

  Movie Night –  

 __  help select movies 

 __  help with the refreshments 

 

 Office Help –  

 __  proofread various publications 

 __  answer the phone and respond to emails when  

   the secretary is away 

 __  help file photos and other organization projects 

 

 Oneg/Kiddush/Other Food Events 

 __  organizing kitchen 

 __  shopping 

 __  cook meals  

 __  make refreshments (you will be trained in kashrut) 

 

 Holiday Celebrations (i.e, Hanukah, Purim) 

 

 Technology (Computer) 

 

 Telephone Tree – call members to remind or inform 

them of various services or functions 

 

 Youth Group 

 

 Comments 

 _________________________________________ 

  

 _________________________________________ 

   

 

2014-2015 INTEREST INVENTORY 

Our temple community is comprised of many volunteers putting in much time and energy to assist the synagogue’s smooth 

operation.  Through the help of our volunteer base, we are able to offer an assortment of programs and activities.  Please 

check the areas where you would be willing to volunteer if called upon and either send to the Temple office or call 682-8616 

and let us know. (You may leave a message on the voice mail if you prefer.)   

MEMBER NAME  ________________________________________ 
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Synagogue Decorum  

Guidelines for the Holidays 
Please read and observe the following guidelines. 

 NO ONE may enter or leave the sanctuary while the Ark is open, when the congregation is 

standing, or during the Cantor’s sermon. 

 It is OUR CUSTOM for women to wear head coverings, particularly when called to the bemah.  

Women going up to the bemah must be wearing a dress or a skirt and top.  Slacks are not per-

mitted. 

 KIPOT:  All men must wear a kippah. Kipot should be placed on the head before entering the 

sanctuary and before putting on the tallit. Tallitot should be worn in the sanctuary at morning 

services and on Kol Nidre. 

 DRESS CODE:  Please note that everyone should dress in an appropriate manner, as befits the 

place and the occasion.  Women must have their shoulders covered and no mini-skirts in the 

synagogue at any time.  On Yom Kippur it is traditional to wear white or light colors and to re-

frain from wearing leather shoes or any leather. 

 TICKETS will be checked by ushers as you enter the synagogue.  Please adhere to their instruc-

tions regarding entering the sanctuary, seating, and leaving the sanctuary.   

 ALL CELL PHONES, pagers, and electronic communication devices must be turned off before 

entering the synagogue.  Taking photos, writing, and handling money is prohibited. 

 NO SMOKING in the buildings or on the premises. 

 

Did you know that Temple Emanuel has a Facebook page?  We have a website 

also.   We are even thinking about joining Twitter! 

 

You can use these resources to find out what is happening this week or the next 

few months; you can share your thoughts on what is happening locally, wish a 

member Happy Birthday, Happy Anniversary, Mazel Tov, etc.  Often there are events in Tampa and 

Orlando that may be of interest to the larger Jewish community and we don’t hear about them until 

after the fact.  We now share this information in a more timely fashion by using our social media 

outlets. 

 

We would love to increase our presence online so that we can share our new with you and the greater 

Lakeland community.  We would love you to share our posts so that we may reach a wider audience 

and hopefully bring some new facts to our services and events. 

 

We need to use all avenues available to us, so please join in and LIKE our Facebook page and SHARE 

your postings:  https://www.facebook.com/TempleEmanuelLakeland.    You can see our posted events 

at:  https://www.facebook.com/TempleEmanuelLakeland/events.  Our website:  

http://templeemanuellakeland.com. 

 

If you have any images to share, ideas to post or events to promote, please email the office with your 

requests.  We would love to hear about your interests and we are eager to gain your participation.   
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October 1—4 

Lena Roth, Herz Wlodawski, Sam Wyman, Faygl Landwirth, Moshe 

Landwirth, Nettie Rabin, Sylvia Rapke 

 

October 5—October 11 

Harold Sofness, Harris Estroff, Aaron Scolnick, Beatrice Goldberg, Samuel 

Cohn, Albert Sofness, Sidney Bruck, Irwin Cole, Esther Leon, Pauline Gilbert, 

Irving Kaufman, Louis Lesnick, Maxine Stern 

 

October 12—October 18 

Harry Signer, Louis Sinder, Mollie Cohen, Alexander Dodane, Dorothy 

Serebrin, David Davis, Gitel Schalett, Rae Davis, Harry Ross, Norman 

Routenberg, Daniel Stern, Kenneth Kempler, Louis Malkove 

 

October 19—October 25 

David Reina, Isaac Routenberg, Emanuel Josephowitz, Reba Torn, Jacob 

Berkowitz, Jennie Goldman, Emma Greenberg Allen, Harold Harris, Tamara 

Wolk, Frances Stone 

 

October 26– October 31 

Perry Lakin, Meyer Weiner, Ben Erlich, Marc Wyman, Fannie Cohen, Martin 

Kirsch, Abe Rosenfarb, Lothar Klaber, Joseph Dubin 

Yahrzeits in October 

 
Within Conservative Judaism yahrzeits are calculated from the 
Hebrew calendar.  Names are recalled the Friday before the 

yahrzeit date.   

 

Condolences   Ilan & Doraida Abramowitz on the passing of 

Ilan’s mother.   May her memory be for a blessing.   

  Mah Jongg 

   Mondays   

1:00 p.m. 
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Next Meeting:  Tuesday, October 28  7:30pm 

Education Building 

The Heist by Daniel Silva (released July 2014) 
  

Gabriel Allon, art restorer and occasional spy, searches for a stolen masterpiece 
by Caravaggio in #1 New York Times best-selling author Daniel Silva’s latest action-packed 
tale of high stakes international intrigue.  

  

Available from Amazon:  $16.79 Hardcover (new); $11.00 (used) $13.99 Kindle 
  

If you are unable to purchase, there is an extra copy in the Temple Office you may borrow. 

SAVE THE DATE:  January 10, 2015 

Temple Emanuel’s “Live Artfully” New Orleans-themed fundraiser.  More information to 
follow in upcoming announcements.  

Members and Friends of Temple Emanuel Wish you a  

L’Shanah Toah Tikatevu! 
 

        Richard & Maxine Weiss 

       Barry & Kathe Zalman 

    Susie Blevins 

Brian, Jane, Jessica & Jeffrey Renz 

Ira & Tammy Serebrin & Family 

Marvin Wyman & Family 

Cat Eskin & Michael, Tilly & Manny Barickman 

       Gerald & Joan Rabin 

        Gary Rabin 

              Sussingham Family 

               David & Shelley Robinson 

                Marilyn Signer & Family 

Bertha Alvarez, Arthur & Susan Alvarez & Family 

               Bob & Sarah Behr & Family 

                Joan Greenbaum 

       Steve & Debbie Herman & Family 

             Donald & Jane Kaplan 

                                                  Althea Miller & Family      

                                  Mark Helm & Karen Schick, Rachel, Emily & Eric 

                                                        Bernie  & Marty Wildove 

Hadassah Second Annual “Junk in 

the Trunk” sale at Temple 

Emanuel on December 7, 2014. 

More information in upcoming 

notices and newsletters. 
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Todah Rabbah!  To Rhoda Goldsmith for planting and upkeep of flowers outside of the Education and main 

Buildings  along with the Sunday School children to beautify our synagogue grounds.   

Todah Rabbah!   A huge thanks to Brian Renz for working with Polk Pump and Irrigation on the sprinkler 

system.  He was instrumental in facilitating and providing financial support of this project.  

Todah Rabbah!  Thanks go to Jane Renz and all the Temple bakers and contributors for the wonderful Rosh 

Hashanah reception and to Tammy Serebrin for organizing Break the Fast.  

Todah Rabbah!  We’d like to thank all of our members who have been leading services throughout the summer 

months and who have been helping Rabbi Kieffer with Saturday services: Dr. Dan Leviten, Dr. Jordan Eckert,  

Ariel Yahkin, Daniel Boston, Marc Rapke, Marvin Wyman.  

 

Todah Rabbah!  Huge thanks to our Ritual Committee for signing and contacting people to do ark openings, 

responsive readings and aliyahs for the High Holidays, and for organizing the services; Jordan Eckert, Marc 

Rapke, Daniel Boston, Bill Sadowsky, Sarah Bingham, Amy Blocher, Tammy Serebrin.   

 

Todah Rabbah!  Thanks to all those who volunteer as greeters, readers and those who have taken Honors. 

 

Todah Rabbah!  Thanks go to Dr. Marvin Odro for organizing in this year’s Shofar Troupe and to the Troupe 

participants.  
  

Todah Rabbah to Sarah Behr and Brian Renz for taking it upon themselves to clean our buildings in the absence 

of  a caretaker.  
 

Todah Rabbah to Cat Eskin and her Sunday School class, along with Florida Southern College students, and 
Barry Freidman for sprucing up Temple Emanuel Cemetery grounds.  

 

Todah Rabbah to Josh O’Connor for pressure washing the Temple and for assisting Brian with grounds upkeep.   

 

Todah Rabbah to Michael and Jessica Shoffner for preparing the luncheon for the Tallit workshop. 

 

Todah Rabbah to Rabbi and Dianne Kieffer for all their wonderful new programs they are bringing to the Temple 

and for their hard work and enthusiasm.    

 

Todah Rabbah to Harvey and Myrna Garbow for their willingness to volunteer, even at the last minute, with 

office mailings. 

 

Todah Rabbah to Amy Blocher for her hard work on the Book of Remembrance and to Gentry Morrison Funeral 

Home for their sponsorship of our Book of Remembrance and to Alphagraphics for their generosity regarding 

printing needs.  

 

Todah Rabbah to Marvin Wyman for his continuous dedication to help and repair anything that needs done at 

the Temple; from Temple grounds to office assistance.  Also, thanks for his gifts of various equipment and tools 

that he so graciously donates on a weekly basis.  
 

Todah Rabbah to Tammy Serebrin for her daily dedication of keeping things running at the Temple.  She 

contributes many hours of behind the scenes from post office runs, picking up supplies, assisting with newsletters, 

and so many other areas too numerous to list   Her wealth of knowledge and willingness to “pitch in” where needed 

is invaluable.   

Schmooze News & Updates 

Help Temple Emanuel’s Religious School  

and send your family and friends happy mail by sending Nachas Notes.   
 

Nachas notes are cute postcards (postage included) with  

birthday or anniversary greetings.   

We also have Nachas Note Cards for holidays.   
 

Nachas Notes are sent by Temple volunteer, Rhoda Goldsmith.   

Please check the names of those you would like to send cards and mail along with your check to  

Rhoda Goldsmith  

   3105 Boger Blvd W, Lakeland FL  33803 

    Cost is $5 per card 

(Proceeds go to the Religious School Fund.) 
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Birthdays in October 

 4  Manny Barickman 

 4  Mr. Bernard Wildove 

 5  Jared Abramowitz 

 5  Mr. Brian Renz 

 6  Mrs. Cassandra Trohn 

 7  Mr. Paul Glogower 

 8  Dr. Heidi Sichelman 

 11  Dr. Jeffrey Puretz 

 12  Mr. David Robinson 

 13  Mr. Jarod Robinson 

 13  Mrs. Tammy Serebrin 

 16  Dr. Mavra Kear 

 17  Mrs. Bertha Alvarez 

 18  Mrs. Cheri Glogower 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 24  Mr. Dennis Chinich 

 25  Courtney Trohn 

 29  Dan Leviten 

 29  Michael Wiener 

 29  Jane Ann Wiener 

 

Anniversaries in October 

 4    Eric & Ana Lipson 

 9    Victor & Annie Spiro 

 23  Arthur & Susan Alvarez 

 29  Bernie & Marty Wildove 

If you are a Temple member and you would like us to  announce your birthday 

or anniversary, please give us your information. 

  (Note:  We will ask for a complete date.)  

Mazel Tov! 

Member Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

http://www.drhilgers.com/wp-content/uploads/2010/06/Celebrate-Love-Life_SavetheDate_LaborDayWeekend.jpg
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HOLIDAY EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 

SELICHOT 

Saturday, September 20 

8:00 p.m. 

Havdalah, “Changing of the Mantles” 

Coffee Bar & Ice Cream 

Selichot Service 

 

“TASTE OF ROSH HASHANAH” 

Sunday, September 21 

9:30 AM  A fun family program where we 

will dip apples in honey, hear the shofar and 

walk to the lake to throw away our sins 

 

EREV ROSH HASHANAH 

Wednesday, September 24 

7:30 PM Erev Rosh Hashanah Service 

followed by our annual gala dessert 

reception 

  

ROSH HASHANAH FIRST DAY 

Thursday, September 25 

8:30 AM  Rosh Hashanah Service 

10:00 AM Children’s Holiday Activities  

6:30 PM Tashlich 

7:30 PM Evening Service 

  

ROSH HASHANAH SECOND DAY 

Friday, September 26 

8:30 AM  Rosh Hashanah Service 

7:30 PM Erev Shabbat Service 

REGULAR SHABBAT SERVICE 

Saturday, September 27 

9:30 AM Service 

  

KEVER AVOT  

Sunday, September 28 

11 AM  Kever Avot  

Temple Emanuel Cemetery 

 KOL NIDRE 

Friday, October 3 

6:30 PM  Kol Nidre  

  

YOM KIPPUR 

Saturday, October 4 

9:00 AM  Yom Kippur Service 

10:15 AM  Torah Service with Yizkor 

10:00 AM  Children’s Holiday Activities 

5:30 PM Mincha 

7:00 PM Neilah, Ma’ariv  

followed by Break the Fast 8:00 PM 

  

 “SHAKING THE SUKKAH” 

Sunday, October 12 

11:15 AM  An Explanation of the Festival of 

Sukkot and its’ Major Rituals 

  

 EREV SHEMINI ATZERET YIZKOR SERVICE 

Wednesday, October 15 

7:30 PM   

 

 SIMCHAT TORAH CONGREGATIONAL 

DINNER 

Thursday, October 16  5:30 PM 

6:30 PM  Simchat Torah Celebration 

Wear your “Crazy Hats” as we celebrate 

with music and dance; the completion of the 

reading of the Torah.  Everyone gets called 

for group Aliyahs.  
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School and Office Closures 

 

Wednesday, September 24—no Hebrew School 

Sunday, October 5—no Sunday School 

Wednesday, October 8—no Hebrew School 

Wednesday, October 15—no Hebrew School 

Thur & Fri, September 25 & 26—office closed  

Thurs. & Fri., October 9 & 10—office closed 

Thurs. October 16—office closed 

 

High Holy Day Ticket Information and Break the Fast 

(Yom Kippur Break the Fast meal is not included with any ticket.) 

  

Member Tickets:  Tickets for High Holy Day services are included in current Temple Emanuel  

membership for members in good standing.   

  

Guests of Members Including Relatives:  $75 per person or $250 per family 

(Relatives are defined as adult children living away from your residence and their children, senior  

parents living away from your residence, in-laws, cousins, etc.) 

  

Non-Members:  $180 per person  

(May be applied to dues if you become a member.) 

  

Rosh Hashanah only or Yom Kippur only: 

1/2 of the costs above—all other qualifications apply.  

  

Complimentary Tickets:  

 Complimentary tickets are automatically sent to members in good standing of Temple Emanuel.  

 If a guest belongs to another Synagogue, complimentary tickets are available to them by sending a letter from that  

 synagogue verifying that they are a member in good standing. 

 Complimentary tickets are available for college students. 

  

 How to Get Your Ticket 

 All Temple Emanuel members in good standing and tickets are included in the High Holiday mailing.  If for  

 some reason,you did receive your tickets, contact the office.   

 Members without an e-mail address will receive their tickets in the postal mail. 

 All tickets for extended family or visitors must be purchased prior to the High Holiday services.   

 Please show your ticket to the greeter.  Greeters at the door will have a list of who has been issued tickets for  

 the holiday services.   

Yom Kippur Break the Fast  

Saturday, October 4th 

Following services Approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Not Included with High Holiday Tickets 

Please RSVP for Break the Fast no later than 

Monday, September 29th 

 Send your payment to the Temple office.  (Please pre-pay) 

  

Cost is $16 per adult and $8 per child age 12 and under 

(immediate family max: $60)   

  

Yom Kippur 5775 FOOD DRIVE 

This Yom Kippur, feel good about fasting...donate the food that you will 

not be eating to someone who has little or nothing to eat. 

Please bring non-perishable food items to our lobby.  We will continue this 

collection until Tuesday morning, October 7th. 


